As a result of a significant increase in the demand for the Advanced Energy Fund and approval of an unprecedented number of grant agreements, and due to the uncertainty over the extension of the Advanced Energy Fund, which ended on December 31, 2010, the Ohio Department of Development closed all Notices of Funding Available (NOFAs) on November 5, 2010 at 5:00 pm. 

(Prior to November 5, funds were available for residential and non-residential renewable energy projects in the service areas of the four participating electricity distribution companies: AEP-Ohio, Dayton Power & Light, Duke Energy, and FirstEnergy. ) 

All funds available through the Advanced Energy Fund have been exhausted for the current fiscal year, July 1, 2010 – June 30, 2011.

The department will have a small balance of funds for next fiscal year and may release new Notices of Funding Available  that serve the best interest of Ohioans within the intent of the Advanced Energy Fund as authorized in Ohio Revised Code. The next fiscal year runs from July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012.
If the Advanced Energy Fund is extended by the Ohio General Assembly, then the department may be able to reinstitute the level of funding that was available in previous Notices of Funding Available.

The Energy Conservation for Ohioans (ECO-Link) program, launched in September 2009, offers reduced rate financing through partnering banks for Ohioans installing renewable energy projects for their homes.  ECO-Link provides powerful lending resources for homeowners to enjoy a more comfortable home, realize the savings from energy efficient products, and promote Ohio’s developing green economy.

More information is available at http://tos.ohio.gov/ForYou/Default.aspx?Section=ECO.

A renewable energy system may also be eligible for a federal tax credit. The tax credit is claimed on a federal income tax return. Information on federal income tax credits for renewable energy systems is found at www.energytaxincentives.org/ .

For general information about renewable energy systems, including examples of homes in Ohio using renewable energy, visit the website of Green Energy Ohio.  Green Energy Ohio is a non-profit organization dedicated to promoting the implementation of renewable energy in Ohio. Their web address is http://www.greenenergyohio.org/page.cfm?pageId=2143. 
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